
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 

Arsenal Foundation 
Huge thanks to FoG for supporting our fundraising with the Arsenal foundation last year. Please see this 
exciting report by Hassan on the impact the funding has had on Gillespie PE. The below article was in 
Arsenal programme available at Wednesday’s game. (click the picture for a direct link to the article).  
 

 
 
Reminders: 
 

Health and safety 
Could parents please remember that when you are bringing children to 
school in the morning and collecting after school, that you are responsible 
for your child’s safety when using playground equipment including trim 
trails. The school is not responsible before 8:55am and after 3:30pm.  
 

School PE uniform 
Just a reminder that this week we are now moving to our full new PE uniform 
(see letter shared at the start of term here.) we are very happy to see most children 
wearing correct uniform this week but there were still a few children that are wearing 
colours outside of the kit. Please ensure from next week that children are wearing the 
correct kit.  
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https://www.gillespie.islington.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/PE-requirements.pdf
https://www.gillespie.islington.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/Foundation-Voice-BWFC.pdf


Gillespie Smartphone Survey 
Thank you very much to those who took part in the Gillespie School Smartphone Survey at the end of 
the last academic year. You can see a summary of the results here. 
 
Results showed that while 85 per cent of Gillespie students do not have smartphones, 70 per cent of 
parents/carers said they would be interested in more information on the topic - particularly regarding 
child development and smartphones, cyber security and using social media in a positive way.  
 
I recently met with Year 2 parents Mary and Victoria to discuss the survey results and agree on next 
steps. As the survey results confirm this is an issue that the Gillespie community would like to discuss 
further, we are in the early stages of developing a plan for a future event focused on the above topics. 
We will share more details with you on this soon. Please contact Mary and Victoria (via your class rep) 
if you have any further ideas on this topic you would like to discuss. 
 
Year 6 Learning 
Year 6 were Imaginative Insects this week, writing diary entries in the role of an imprisoned Oliver Twist. 

 
 
Year 3 Learning 
Take a sneak peek at some of our 
artwork for take one picture. Our 
work is based on how different 
paintings tell stories. What stories 
do you see in these? 
 

Attendance Matters! 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 

Upcoming Diary Dates 

Date Event 

October Black History Month 

Thursday 3rd October National poetry day 

Friday 11th October FoG event – Y6 bake sale & uniform stall 

Wednesday 16th October Individual and sibling photographs 

Thursday 17th October Reception-Year 6 flu vaccination clinic 

Friday 18th October FoG AGM  

WB Monday 21st October Scholastic book fair 

Thursday 24th October FoG event - Halloween disco 

WB Monday 28th October Half term 

Monday 4th November Children return to school 

Yours sincerely, Mark Owen Headteacher  

Class Attendance WB 23/09/24 

Reception  97.04% 

Year 1 92.22% 

Year 2 100% 

Year 3 93.33% 

Year 4 99.63% 

Year 5 99.63% 

Year 6 87.70% 

Total 97.08% 

Attendance Cup 
Winner 

WB 23/09/24 
 

Year 2! 

https://www.gillespie.islington.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/09/Gillespie-School-parent-smartphone-survey-key-findings-Sep-2024.pptx-1.pdf


 
https://caterlinkltd.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/Islington-Primary-Menu-Spring-Summer-

2024-Menu.pdf 

Dear parent/carer,  
  

Re: School-aged Flu Immunisation - Islington 2024 
 
The school nursing team of Islington will be visiting your child’s school on 17th 
October to carry out nasal flu immunisations (there is an option to choose 
porcine-free Injection). Please complete an e-consent form for your child to be 
immunised against the Influenza virus. This can be done by clicking the link: 
https://ncl.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2024/Islington 
 
Even if you do not wish for your child to have the vaccine, please complete 
the online form as a decline so that we can record your wishes and update 
your child’s records. 
   
For further information, please see the e-consent letter attached, and for further 
queries, please email: islington@v-uk.co.uk.’ 
  

 Video link in different languages - 
https://www.youtube.com/@vaccinationuk 

 Vaccination UK website - www.schoolvaccination.uk   
 NHS – Children’s flu vaccine - https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/child-flu-

vaccine/   
 
 

 

https://caterlinkltd.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/Islington-Primary-Menu-Spring-Summer-2024-Menu.pdf
https://caterlinkltd.co.uk/wp-content/uploads/2024/03/Islington-Primary-Menu-Spring-Summer-2024-Menu.pdf
https://ncl.schoolvaccination.uk/flu/2024/Islington
mailto:islington@v-uk.co.uk
https://www.youtube.com/@vaccinationuk
http://www.schoolvaccination.uk/
https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/
https://www.nhs.uk/vaccinations/child-flu-vaccine/


Ways to Support Friends of Gillespie & the school community 
 

As we settle into the new term and FoG kick starts its efforts to support the school community, committee 
members have reflected on the conversations that they have had with parents, carers and staff about 
how individuals can support what FoG does and the need for us to share more information. With that in 
mind, here is a simple breakdown of the options available to those that wish to do so: 

1. Financial donations: This seems like an obvious one, but the value of consistent direct 
donations to FoG (and by extension the school) cannot be overstated. With a steady and 
consistent flow of funding coming in, rather than the surge that we see following a fundraising 
event, we are able to engage in more long-term planning and delivery. This 
means smarter investments in key areas and ensures a healthy financial 
position for FoG for the foreseeable future. 
 A monthly direct debit donation of any amount you choose can be set up 
here in less than 5 mins, or you can use this QR code to access the site. As 
an example, if just half of the families at Gillespie contributed the cost of a cup 
of coffee on a weekly basis, FoG would raise an extra £20,000 a year! 
 

2. Item donations: This has been a very successful part of FoG’s work, as well 
as contributing to the school’s wider extra-curricular offer of the Eco-Committee and achieving its 
Green Flag with Distinction status. Whether it is unwanted toys, books, sports equipment or 
uniform, any donation that you can make to FoG for reuse or resale is a huge boost to our efforts. 
Speak to your class rep about delivering the items, or simply drop them in the front office for a 
FoG member to come and collect them. Easy!  
 

3. Time donations: The FoG ‘to-do’ list is a never-ending one, and often it is simply about having 
the time and people-power to get things done. If you would like to help out in this way then please 
do get in touch with your class rep or a FoG Committee member - we will certainly have something 
for you to do! This includes the example listed below… 

 

The FoG Committee is on the recruit! 
We are once again looking to build on the strengths of the FoG Committee by encouraging new 
members to get involved. The FoG Committee is the driving force behind the strategic efforts which 
shape our work and support for the school. If you are interested in finding out a bit more about what is 
involved in taking up a role in the committee then please feel free to approach an existing member 
(check the FoG Noticeboard in the playground opposite the new play space for names and faces) 
or get in touch with the current co-chairs Sean (07986792367) or Max (07812633827) 

 
KiDSiE Discount Offer 

⇒⇒⇒ 

 
 

 

 

 

https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/20528#!/DonationDetails


Community page 

 

 


